
News story: Grave of a Seaforth
Highlander rededicated 100 years after
he was killed in World War 1

The resting place of 21 year old Serjeant John MacKenzie MM of 1st/6th
Battalion, The Seaforth Highlanders has been marked 100 years after his death
in the Great War. A rededication service has taken place at the Commonwealth
War Graves Commission (CWGC) Anneux British Cemetery near Cambrai in Northern
France.

The service was organised by the MOD’s Joint Casualty and Compassionate
Centre (JCCC), part of Defence Business Services.

Rosie Barron, JCCC said:

Serjeant MacKenzie stands out as an exceptional soldier even
amongst a generation where so many paid the ultimate sacrifice for
our freedom. It has been an honour to organise this rededication
service in his memory and to know that his family’s search for him
is now at an end.

Serjeant MacKenzie enlisted at the outset of the World War 1 and served
throughout the conflict until he died on 25 March 1918, shortly after the
start of the German Spring Offensive. He fought in the Capture of Beaumont
Hamel in 1916 and later that year was awarded the Military Medal and French
Croix de Guerre. Just prior to his death, Serjeant MacKenzie was awarded a
Bar to the Military Medal.

The location of Serjeant MacKenzie’s grave was discovered after painstaking
research by his great nephew, Ken MacDonald, and his wife, Kath MacDonald.
They discovered that Serjeant MacKenzie had been wounded and taken prisoner
by the Germans. He later died of his wounds and was buried in a mass grave in
the village of Inchy-en-Artois. After the war, his grave was moved to Anneux
British Cemetery, where he was buried as an ‘Unknown Soldier’. With his
whereabouts unknown, Serjeant MacKenzie was commemorated on the Arras
Memorial.

Further research by the MOD’s JCCC was undertaken to corroborate the evidence
the family provided and the identification of the ‘Unknown Soldier’ grave was
confirmed to be that of Serjeant John MacKenzie MM.

http://www.government-world.com/news-story-grave-of-a-seaforth-highlander-rededicated-100-years-after-he-was-killed-in-world-war-1-3/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-grave-of-a-seaforth-highlander-rededicated-100-years-after-he-was-killed-in-world-war-1-3/
http://www.government-world.com/news-story-grave-of-a-seaforth-highlander-rededicated-100-years-after-he-was-killed-in-world-war-1-3/


Ken MacDonald lays a wreath at Serjeant MacKenzie’s grave on behalf of the
family. Crown Copyright, All rights reserved

Ken MacDonald said:

Since my wife and I visited France 22 years ago and saw John’s name
on the Arras Memorial, we have never given up hope of finding his
grave. It feels today like 1 of my 3 great uncles has come home.
We’re very grateful to the MOD’s JCCC and CWGC for arranging the
rededication service, and to the relatives of other Seaforth
Highlanders who joined us for the service.

Ken and Kath were accompanied by his sister, Mary, and 4 other family members
in attending the service. Nine members of The Royal Regiment of Scotland were
present at the rededication service to remember Serjeant MacKenzie. Also
remembered were Serjeant MacKenzie’s brothers, Donald and Kenneth, both of
the 1st Battalion, The Cameron Highlanders who are both still missing on the
battlefields of Northern France.

A new headstone bearing Serjeant MacKenzie’s name has been provided by the
CWGC, who will now care for his final resting place in perpetuity.

Melanie Donnelly, CWGC said:

100 years after he was killed, Serjeant MacKenzie’s grave in the
Commonwealth War Graves Commission Anneux British Cemetery is now



marked with a headstone bearing his name. He was a brave young man
who made the ultimate sacrifice and we are honoured to be able to
play a part in the re-dedication of his grave today. The
Commonwealth War Graves Commission ensure that all those who served
and fell are commemorated by name and we will care for his grave
and the memorials on which his two brothers are commemorated, in
perpetuity.

Honouring the fallen – additional services this
week
The rededication service for Serjeant MacKenzie took place as part of a
series of services organised by the MOD’s JCCC this week. The first was the
burial of an unknown soldier of The Royal Scots at Bailleul Road East
Cemetery in Belgium earlier today all the services are to be conducted by the
Reverend Paul van Sittert CF, Chaplain to 4th Battalion, The Royal Regiment
of Scotland

The Reverend Paul van Sittert, said:

It has been a privilege to officiate at the rededication and burial
services of graves for these remarkably brave World War 1 soldiers.
Their courage, sacrifice and service to our country is an example
that should never be forgotten. The Kohima epitaph rightly reminds:
that for our tomorrow they gave their today.



The burial of an unknown soldier of The Royal Scots at Bailleul Road East
Cemetery in Belgium (note this is not the grave of John MacKenzie). Crown
Copyright, All rights

The burial of two unknown solders of The Royal Scots and an unknown soldier
of an unknown regiment were laid to rest on Wednesday 28 March at St Mary’s
A.D.S. Cemetery in France. The burial of an unknown Argyll and Sutherland
Highlander will take place later in the day at Woburn Abbey Cemetery, also in
France.

Press release: Government confirms UK
ban on ivory sales

The UK will introduce a ban on ivory sales, Environment Secretary Michael
Gove confirmed today as he set out our plans to help protect elephants for
future generations.

The Government is publishing the response to its consultation on a UK ivory
sales ban, and confirming robust measures that will be brought into force
through primary legislation.

The ban will cover ivory items of all ages – not only those produced after a
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certain date. The maximum available penalty for breaching the ban will be an
unlimited fine or up to five years in jail.

There were more than 70,000 responses to the consultation, with over 88
percent of responses in favour of the ban.

The number of elephants has declined by almost a third in the last decade and
around 20,000 a year are still being slaughtered due to the global demand for
ivory.

Environment Secretary, Michael Gove said:

Ivory should never be seen as a commodity for financial gain or a
status symbol, so we will introduce one of the world’s toughest
bans on ivory sales to protect elephants for future generations.

The ban on ivory sales we will bring into law will reaffirm the
UK’s global leadership on this critical issue, demonstrating our
belief that the abhorrent ivory trade should become a thing of the
past.

In line with the approach taken by other countries, including the United
States and China, there will be certain narrowly-defined and carefully-
targeted exemptions for items which do not contribute to the poaching of
elephants.

The exemptions have been tightened since the Government published its
proposals for consultation, but still provide balance to ensure people are
not unfairly impacted:

Items with only a small amount of ivory in them. Such items must be
comprised of less than 10% ivory by volume and have been made prior to
1947.
Musical instruments. These must have an ivory content of less than 20%
and have been made prior to 1975 (when Asian elephants were added to
CITES).
Rarest and most important items of their type. Such items must be at
least 100 years old and their rarity and importance will be assessed by
specialist institutions such as the UK’s most prestigious museums before
exemption permits are issued. In addition, there will be a specific
exemption for portrait miniatures painted on thin slivers of ivory and
which are at least 100 years old.
Museums. Commercial activities to, and between, museums which are
accredited by Arts Council England, the Welsh Government, Museums and
Galleries Scotland or the Northern Ireland Museums Council in the UK, or
the International Council of Museums for museums outside the UK.

By covering ivory items of all ages and adopting these narrow exemptions, the
UK’s ban will be one of the toughest in the world. The US federal ban exempts



all items older than 100 years as well as items with up to 50% ivory content.
The Chinese ban exempts ivory “relics”, without setting a date before which
these must have been produced.

The UK is already showing global leadership in the international fight
against the illegal ivory trade, and at a recent European Environment Council
called for EU member states to follow the Government’s lead and ban
commercial trade in raw ivory – which is already banned in the UK – within
the EU as soon as possible.

In October, the UK will host the fourth international conference on the
illegal wildlife trade, bringing global leaders to London to tackle the
strategic challenges of the trade. This follows the ground breaking London
2014 conference on the illegal wildlife trade, and subsequent conferences in
Botswana and Vietnam.

A ban on ivory sales in the UK would build on government work both at home
and overseas to tackle poaching and the illegal ivory trade. The UK military
is training African park rangers in proven poacher interception techniques in
key African countries, and Border Force officers share their expertise in
identifying smuggled ivory with counterparts worldwide to stop wildlife
trafficking.

The CEO of Tusk Trust, Charlie Mayhew MBE said:

We are delighted that the Government has listened to our concerns
and given the overwhelming public response to their consultation is
now moving decisively to introduce tough legislation to ban the
trade in ivory in the UK.

The narrowly defined exemptions are pragmatic. The ban will ensure
there is no value for modern day ivory and the tusks of recently
poached elephants cannot enter the UK market. We welcome the fact
that Ministers are sending such a clear message to the world that
the illegal wildlife trade will not be tolerated and every effort
will be made to halt the shocking decline in Africa’s elephant
population in recent years.

Tanya Steele chief executive at WWF said:

Around 55 African elephants are killed for their ivory a day, their
tusks turned into carvings and trinkets. This ban makes the UK a
global leader in tackling this bloody trade and it’s something WWF
has been fighting hard for.

But if we want to stop the poaching of this majestic animal, we



need global action. We hope the UK will continue to press countries
where the biggest ivory markets are, most of which are in Asia, to
shut down their trade too.

ZSL Director of Conservation, Matthew Hatchwell, said:

Legal domestic ivory markets are intrinsically linked to the
illegal ivory trade that is driving the current poaching crisis.
With almost 20,000 elephants poached in the last year, it is vital
that countries take significant steps such as those outlined by the
UK government today to close their markets and help make the trade
in ivory a thing of the past. No one in the UK today would dream of
wearing a tiger-skin coat. Thanks to this move, in a few years’
time we believe the same will be true for the trade in ivory.

John Stephenson, CEO Stop Ivory said:

This is a significant day for the future of elephants. The UK
government has taken a momentous step. The proposed ban, with its
narrow and clear exemptions, places the UK at the forefront of the
international determination to halt the extermination of elephant
populations by banning trade in ivory. The Secretary of State for
DEFRA has shown clear leadership in demanding legislation whilst
there is still time to secure a future for elephants in the wild.

The end of the ivory trade in the UK removes any hiding place for
the trade in illegal ivory, and sends a powerful message to the
world that ivory will no longer be valued as a commodity. Ivory
belongs on an elephant and when the buying stops the killing will
stop.

As profits become ever greater, the illegal wildlife trade has become a
transnational organised enterprise, estimated to be worth up to £17 billion a
year.

The further decline of elephants would also deprive some of the poorest
countries in the world of their valuable natural capital, affecting economic
growth and sustainable development.



News story: We must end the shameful
ivory trade now

The African Elephant is a species apart – a beautiful animal that inspires
awe in any who see it. Safeguarding the future of this amazing animal is a
mission our species cannot shirk. And the need for action is urgent because
numbers are declining dramatically, driven by human greed for ivory.

Long prized for ornaments and jewellery, ivory is increasingly seen as a
symbol of wealth and social status, particularly in East Asia. And in recent
decades, poaching has reached devastating levels.

The numbers are stark – about 20,000 elephants are killed every year, which
equals about 55 every single day.

The unthinkable could happen – unless we take action to stop poaching today
future generations will be deprived of one of the world’s most majestic and
inspirational creatures.

Africa leaders have called for an international response to this global
problem. The Presidents of Botswana,
Uganda, Gabon and Kenya have made a joint plea for the European Union to shut
down ivory markets, arguing that if we want to tackle poaching we must remove
the opportunity for criminals to profit from their sickening activities.

That is why we will ban the sale of ivory in the UK. The ban will cover ivory
items of all ages and once it has been approved by Parliament, it will be the
toughest ivory ban in Europe and one of the toughest in the world. A ban of
this kind is the only way to demonstrate that ivory – and the elephant – is
not a commodity for sale.

In line with the approach taken by other countries, there will be carefully-
defined and narrowly-targeted exemptions for items that do not contribute
directly or indirectly to the poaching of elephants. The exemptions have been
narrowed since consulting conservation groups and the antiques trade. They
are balanced and proportionate – and crucially they will not undermine the
ban or provide loopholes that could continue to fuel elephant poaching.

All exempted items will have to be registered and the police and other
enforcement agencies will pursue illegal sales with new powers. Anyone found
breaching the ban could face an unlimited fine or up to five years in jail.

When it is passed, this ban will confirm the UK’s place at the forefront of
global efforts to end the shameful trade in one of our most beautiful natural
treasures. We will continue to work with international partners to tackle
illegal wildlife trade – the world’s fourth most profitable criminal
enterprise, worth up to £17 billion annually. Our global leadership is
essential to show the world that we cannot go on as we are – we must end this
trade.
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The fact that ivory is still bought and sold for financial gain and status
shames our generation. We need decisive action to end this abhorrent trade
and take on the smugglers and poachers who are depriving some of the poorest
countries in the world of their valuable natural capital. Only then will we
be able to claim we have protected this iconic species for future
generations.

News story: MOD confirms death of
Lance Corporal George Partridge

Lance Corporal George Partridge joined the Army on 13th June 2010 at the age
of 19.

After completing his basic training at Bassingbourn in Cambridgeshire, where
he was awarded the prize for Fittest Recruit, he moved to 3 Royal School of
Military Engineering Regiment at Minley in Surrey for combat engineer
training, and from there to Leconsfield for vocational driver training,
qualifying as a Military Engineer (Driver) in April 2011.

His first years in the Army were spent at 21 Engineer Regiment in Ripon,
North Yorkshire, where he qualified as a Class 1 Royal Engineer Driver and
deployed to Afghanistan on Operation HERRICK 17 in 2012-13. Successfully
selected for promotion he moved to 26 Engineer Regiment in Perham Down,
Wiltshire where he served as a motor transport Lance Corporal within 38
Headquarters and Support Squadron. He was responsible for allocating drivers
to tasks on daily driving details as well as scheduling maintenance and
repairs for the Regiment’s large fleet of wheeled vehicles.

Popular and hard-working, Lance Corporal Partridge was at the hub of the
Regiment and was always to be seen out in the vehicle park ensuring that his
vehicles were in good condition and ready for the next task. A genuine expert
in the complex area of motor transport management, he was well known across
the Regiment for his frank advice and his ability to find a vehicle for every
last-minute important job.

Whilst at 26 Engineer Regiment he deployed to Canada, supporting armoured
engineer training and construction exercises as well as deploying in support
of UK operations. He recently achieved a long-held ambition to commence
training as an Army diver, successfully completed his Junior Commanders
Course, and had just been selected for promotion to Corporal.

Lance Corporal Partridge loved sport and fitness. A regular in the Regiment’s
Gym every evening, he was also a talented sportsman who had represented the
Regimental Rugby Team and the Army as part of the Under 23 Army Football
squad. He also tried his hand at luge ice sports where he represented the
Corps.
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The loss of such a popular and capable soldier is hard felt by his Squadron,
the Regiment and the Corps, as well as everyone in the wider Army who had the
privilege of working with him. He will be remembered fondly by his many
friends and colleagues throughout the Corps. He leaves behind his wife Zoe,
who is expecting their first child, parents Alyson and Stephen and siblings
Lucy and Ben.

Armed Forces Minister Mark Lancaster said:

It is with great sadness we must confirm the death of Lance
Corporal George Partridge. It’s clear from the testaments of his
colleagues that he had a bright future in the Army and was held in
the highest regard. Our thoughts are with his family and friends at
this extremely difficult time.

Lance Corporal Ash Skerten said:

If I could be half the man he was I would be proud, he was the best
soldier.

Corporal Anthony Matthews said:

George was a motivated and determined individual, who was a role
model to all those around him. His peers also looked up to him and
would come to him for advice. He was a family-orientated man who
was looking forward to starting his family with wife Zoe. He was
both a physically and mentally fit person who relished any
challenge thrown in his direction.

Sergeant Chris Brignull said:

I have had the honour and pleasure of knowing LCpl George Partridge
for well over 2 years now, from the start he was an outstanding
character and a great role model for younger Sappers within the
troop.

George had a very calm and collected approach to everything he did,
robust and professional during all tasks put his way, which he
always tackled head on. He was a true leader and had the potential
to progress through all ranks. Well liked throughout the whole
Regiment and Corps, he will be sorely missed by everyone who knew
him. Royal Engineers like George are a special type of person who
are hard to find.

His Troop Commander, Lt David Thornett said:



Lance Corporal George Partridge was a gift to me as a Troop
Commander. He had everything that I could have expected of a Junior
Non Commissioned Officer. He could always be relied upon to carry
out a task to the best of his ability and to get the best out the
individuals who were working for him. Having already been selected
to promote to Corporal, I have no doubt he would have climbed
through the ranks with ease and had a very successful Army career.
On top of this he was genuinely a good bloke who knew how to make
people laugh, he will be sorely missed.

His Squadron Commander, Major Matt Walker said:

Every member of the Squadron, regardless of rank, looked up to and
respected Lance Corporal George Partridge – we all aspire to be as
fit, humble and capable as he was. The loss of this epic Junior Non
Commissioned Officer leaves a void in the Squadron that can’t be
filled.

His Commanding Officer, Lieutenant Colonel Simon Doyle said:

Quietly determined, hard-working and immensely popular, Lance
Corporal George Partridge was an exemplary soldier. Humble but
hugely capable, he was always ready to lend a helping hand where it
was needed the most and at some point everyone in the Regiment has
had cause to be grateful for his ability to find you a car when the
vehicle park seemed empty. Our clearest memories of him will always
be on the rugby pitch and in the gymnasium, where he was the
epitome of a Royal Engineer Junior Non-Commissioned Officer, always
pushing himself and his soldiers to the next level, and always with
a smile on his face. He will be sorely missed, and our thoughts are
with his wife and family at this sad time.

Fatality notice: Sergeant Matt Tonroe
has been killed in action in the
Middle East

Updated: Picture added.
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Sergeant Matt Tonroe.

It is with great sadness that the Ministry of Defence must confirm that
Sergeant Matt Tonroe from the 3st Battalion the Parachute Regiment was
tragically killed in action whilst on duty in the Middle East on the 29th
March 2018.

Sergeant Tonroe was born in Manchester on the 14th of August 1984. He
enlisted in the Army on the 27th September 2004. On completion of his initial
training he joined the 3rd Battalion of The Parachute Regiment in Colchester
where he served as part of the Sniper Platoon. He rapidly developed an array
of competencies and combat experiences that were to lay the foundations of an
outstanding career.

During his service, Matt deployed numerous times on operations to Afghanistan
and the Middle East. His distinguished service reflected a man that was
happiest when professionally tested on operations. He relished
responsibility, the opportunity to contribute and when the time came, to
lead. He was a natural in this role.

Matt was also a capable and respected parachutist. As a gifted instructor he
was free with his time and his advice, and would dedicate himself to support
and develop this skill in others.

He was well known within his unit, well-liked by all and he will be sorely
missed. When talking of Matt, his colleagues recount his humour, mischief and
endless endeavours. Laid back, but a consummate professional, Matt was
utterly selfless and always strived to achieve excellence.



Matt was very much a family man, making every effort to see him beloved mum
around numerous overseas deployments. He is survived by his mother Michelle,
his brother Alex and girlfriend Olivia.

Sgt Tonroe’s Officer Commanding said

If you had met Matt Tonroe, then you would have liked him. He
bristled with the contentment of a life lived to its full. His
bravery and talent as a solider, was matched by his compassion as a
human being. He was an individual, with the courage to set his own
course, and the perspective to see new possibilities at every turn.
He was destined for great things in our unit; his leadership was
both natural and apparently effortless. He is already missed.
Without Matt, our company has lost some of its humour; some of its
warmth; and some of its sheer opportunism. We will always remember
him.

Sgt Tonroe’s Commanding Officer said

Matt Tonroe was a deeply intelligent man and one of life’s
characters. He was a caring and considerate soul, a loving and
dutiful son, and a friend to many. Yet he had a steel core, served
his country with pride and was a first class soldier, proven in
combat, faced risk willingly and was ever ready for more. He thus
died as he lived: daring and fearless in duty. We mourn his loss
dearly, are proud to have known him and will honour him by
continuing this fight.

Defence Secretary Gavin Williamson said

My thoughts and prayers are with the family and friends of Sergeant
Matt Tonroe at this dreadful time. Sergeant Tonroe served his
country with great distinction and it is clear from the tributes
made by his colleagues that he was not only exceptionally dedicated
and courageous but also a gifted and intelligent instructor who was
respected by everyone he served with. Sergeant Tonroe fought to
protect British values, our freedoms and to keep us back at home
safe. His sacrifice, unflinching commitment and bravery will never
be forgotten.


